
 

Inviting gracious hearts 
to give during the 

warmth of summertime. 

 
 

Natural Family Planning (NFP)  
is the general title for the scientific, 
natural, and moral methods of family 
planning that can help married couples 
either achieve or postpone pregnancy. 
 ¢ƘŜƛǊ ƴŜȄǘ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƛǎ Wǳƭȅ нпΧ ǎŜŜ Salina  
Diocese Natural Family Planning page. 

 
NFP methods are based on the observation of 
the naturally occurring signs and symptoms of 
the fertile and infertile phases of a woman's 
menstrual cycle. No drugs, devices, or surgical 
procedures are used to avoid pregnancy. 
 
Since the methods of NFP respect the love-

giving  (unitive) and life -

giving  (procreative) nature of the conjugal 
act, they support God's design for married 
love! 

  

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Growing in Faith Together 
 

BIBLE STUDY 

Wednesdays, 3:30 p.m . contact Theresa Brierton, #263-1570. 
 

MENS BIBLE STUDY 
Wednesdays, 8:00 a.m. contact Reg Konrade, #263-1570. 
 

MENS BREAKFAST GROUP 

Saturdays, 7:00 a.m.  contact Tim Johnson #200-0734. 
 
 

MOMS GROUP 

Not meeting in Summer , contact JoAnna Tompkins #280-0825. 
 

 
CURSILLO GROUPING 
Various times, contact Vicki Simenson #263-6163 
 

  
 

We are happy you are with us today! Thank you for 
joining us in the celebration of the Mass. If you recently  
moved to town, and would like to make this your home  
parish, please call the office #263-1570. We are happy to meet you! 

 
000 

sacabilene.com    
SAFE, SIMPLE, SECURE 

              

 

 

 
          In the spirit of St. Andrew who introduced his brother, Peter, to Christ,  

         so does St. Andrew Church in Abilene, Kansas desire to bring others to Christ  

             through evangelization by its members through its school and service to the community.  

Parish Office       263 -1570              
311 S. Buckeye Ave.         Office FAX      263 -3570                
Abilene, KS  67410          School Office    263 -2453   
       

Email Address:     officead@sacabilene.com                                          
Webpage:         sacabilene.com  
Facebook:         St. Andrew Church and Parish  
School Facebook:    St. Andrews Abilene Home and School  

 

 

Fr. Peter OõDonnell       Pastor           
785 -263 -7094           frpeterquest@yahoo.com  
             

LeAnn Kuntz, Secretary     officead@sacabilene.com   
Gale Whitehair , Liturgy     liturgy@sac abilene.com     
Jenny Brooks, DRE        dre@sacabilene.com  
Theresa Brierton , Music     785 -263 -1570    
Chris Whitehair, Principal   cwhitehair@sasabilene.com  
Marlene Herrman             School Secretary  
      

                           
Parish Council               Marc Anguiano , Presiden t                              
School Council                Sue Kollhoff , President                           
Finance Council               Courtney Miller , President    
Buildings and Grounds         J.T. Guy   
Home & School Association   Ann Strunk , President                  
Family Life                  Sarah Geiger, Director  
R.C.I.A.                    Kristi Anguiano, Director              
C.Y.O. and N.C.Y.C.        Jenell Hartman, JoAnna Tompkins                   
Ladies of St. Andrew           Denise Zawacki, Interim President  
Daughters of Isabella #393   Debbie Baier, Regent                  
Knights of Columbus #1661   Kevin Herrman , Grand Knight  
Mount St. Joseph Cemetery   Brian Whitehair #316 -706 -9208  
 

 

           Saturday           5:00 p.m.  
           Sunday               7:30  a.m. 
           Sunday            10:30 a.m.  

 

Monday ð Friday, 7:30 a.m.  
          First Saturday ,     7:30 a.m.  

 

Tuesda y and Wednesday, 2:00 p.m.  
 

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday  
8:00 a.m. ð 4:00 p.m.  

Tuesday, Friday  
8:00 a.m. ð 12:00 noo n 

 

Wednesday 1:00 p.m.  
 

  
Thursdays 8:00 a.m. ð 8:00 p.m.  

Chaplet of Divine Mercy  3:00 p.m.  
 

Saturday 4:00 -4:30 p.m.  
or by appointment, call office  

 

Contact parish office for  
information and appointment  

 

Contact parish office at least  
six months in advance . 

Marriage preparation classes required . 
 

Please contact the parish priest  
or call the parish office . 

ABORTION HARMS WOMEN TOO by Chris Stefanick  
A lot of people are hurting 
because of abortion, and they’re 
silently searching for healing.  
Abortion causes trauma, even 
though you rarely hear that talked 
about.  Countless women  who’ve  

had an abortion deeply regret it.  And they need our help.  
What can we do to foster hope and healing around this 
sensitive topic?  That’s what we’re talking about today.  Lord,  
show me how much you love me.   FREE go to:  FORMED.ORG/SIGNUP 
 

 
 

  
                    

 

 
 

 

PICK OF THE WEEK 

 

to pray for the passage of the VALUE THEM BOTH 
Amendment, we will have a special time of Adoration in the 
Church on Monday, August 1 from 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
 

Beginning August 6, Fr. Peter will offer a 7:30 a.m., morning 
Mass every month.  See more details in bulletin. 
 

will be on Tuesdays and Wednesdays at 2:00 for the school 
year with a few exceptions, due to Holy Days and scheduling.  

has been moved to Saturday, April 15, 2023. 
 
 

 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE will you be here? 
Gale is working on the next fall schedule. Please update your profile on 
the Ministry Scheduler with the dates you are planning to be out of town 
or you are welcome to give her a call  #479-6843.  
 

COMMUNITY MEAL 
is July 25th at Community Bible Church (14 & Cedar)  We are looking 
for help at 4:00 pm with deliveries and bagging up carry outs.  We have 
enough cookies é thank you!  Contact Theresa #479-6559 if you can 
participate.  We will have another meal to prepare on August 8th.  

PLEASE WELCOME new SCHOOL EMPLOYEES 
Please help me give a warm welcome to our new employees. 
I am very excited to have them join our school family and  
look forward to getting to know each one of them better.   
May God bless them abundantly in their ministry at St. Andrew's!! 
 

LeeAnna Humphrey - First Grade Teacher 
Shawn Steward - Preschool Paraprofessional, Mrs. Whitehair - mornings 

Mona Koop - Preschool Paraprofessional , Mrs. Hunter,  3 mornings/week 
Kelli Kohman - Preschool Paraprofessional, All Day Class in Afternoons 
Kathy Schmidt - Paraprofessional in Kindergarten Two Afternoons/Week 
Carol Whitehair - School Nurse 
 

Thank you to each of you for saying yes - we are so blessed to 
have you at St. Andrew's School during the coming school year!   

 
 

       
 

S They collected 50 units of blood! (lower than normal) 
S Carol Whitehair volunteered at the front desk; 
S The Knights of Columbus prepared the hall; 
S  Our new custodian, Rick Simpson, cleaned and reset the 
parish hall. 

 

A GRACIOUS THANK YOU! 
to Tony and Sarah Geiger for 
donating this property west of 
the playground; to Bob and 
Matt Hoffman for donating 
your time in demolition; and to 
CYO youth and Fr. Peter for 
helping remove debris.  This 
empty lot is a beautiful sight! 

Vacated red house property. 

Tony and Sarah Geiger 
standing in new empty lot. 
. 

Bob and Matt Hoffman.
 

 

Natural NFP 
Awareness Week  

JULY 24-30 
 

Live the truth and 

beauty of God's plan 
for married love! 

 
 

 
It's about love. 
It's about life. 

It's about 
freedom. It's 
about gift.  

 

"Celebrate and 
reverence God's 
vision of human 

sexuality." 
 

The Diocese of 
Salina FertilityCare 
Center website is 

http://salinafertility
care.org to find 

information about 
Natural Family 

Planning 
Practitioners, 

NaProTECHNOLOG
Y doctors, 

testimonies and 
much more! 

 

If you know any 
couples who are 

using Natural 
Family Planning 

and are willing to 
be trained as 

instructors in any 
method of NFP, 

please let us know 
their names or 

encourage them to 
call our office, 785-
827-8746 or email 
familylife@salinadi

ocese.org. 
Scholarships for 
training may be 

available. 
 

mailto:officead@sacabilene.com
mailto:frpeterquest@yahoo.com
mailto:officead@sacabilene.com
mailto:dre@sacabilene.com
http://salinafertilitycare.org/
http://salinafertilitycare.org/
mailto:familylife@salinadiocese.org
mailto:familylife@salinadiocese.org


 ~  The Week Ahead 
 

 

SUNDAY (24)   
-  Salina Rescue Mission, 4:00 p.m., Salina 

MONDAY (25)   
-  Community Dinner, 5:00 p.m., CB Church   
-  Pastoral Council, 7:00 p.m., Parish Hall 
TUESDAY (26 )    
-  Men’s Bible Study, 8:00 a.m., Parish Hall 
-  Finance Council, 11:45 a.m., Parish Hall 
WEDNESDAY (27 )    
-  Men’s Bible Study, 8:00 a.m., Parish Hall 
-  Bible Study, 3:30 to 4:30 p.m., Parish Hall 

THURSDAY (28)    
-  Adoration 8:00 am to 8:00 pm, Church 
-  Chaplet of Divine Mercy 3:00 p.m., Church 

SATURDAY (30)   
-  Men’s Breakfast, 7:00 a.m., Basement 
-  Reconciliation 4:00-4:30 p.m., Church 

SUNDAY (31)   
-  Marcella Birthday Reception, 2:00 p.m., Parish Hall 
 
 
 
                   

 

CRE TEACHERS NEEDED 
Jenny Brooks is looking for parishioners  

who are interested in sharing their faith with our children.  
If you would like to become a catechist for 6th grade or 
younger, or learn more about our Wednesday evening 

classes, please call her #280-0332.  Training is provided!  
 

We are blessed with many children in our Religious 
Education Program. What a blessing indeed! One of the 
most important things we can do is help bring the next 
generation to faith in Jesus Christ.  Religious Education is 
one our most sacred responsibilities.  We are fortunate to 
have wonderful catechists for grades 7-12.  We need your 
help with the younger group, K-6th grade. Will you 
prayerfully consider taking the time to help our children 
learn about our faith? 
 

 

PARISH PICNIC 
July 23, 6:00 pm ~ free food!  Bring your  
family, there’s fun for everyone!  Bouncy  
House, Cupcake walk, BINGO with prizes!   
BBQ meal with Agnes’ famous potato salad. 

 

   

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

Please pray for those who are sick: 
Clyde Howard, Bob, Kooser, Debbie O’Neil, Patty Germer,  
Jennifer Nemechek, Kona Akase, Jared Kurtz, Art & Velma 
Schuette, Linda Corvon, Wilma DeBeer, the Ukrainians, the 
unborn, the poor and those suffering. 
 

Let us keep in prayer our men and women serving 
in or retired from our Armed Forces.  
 
Joseph Anguiano, Margaret Dillon, Willard Davis, Marilyn 
Dimmitt, Agnes Garten, Gwyn Johnson, Janice Kleinsorge, Betty 
Grant, Susan Nyreen, Mary Randall, and Val Rohleder. 
 

Please pray for our troops and first responders ~  
Jared April, Travis Bacon, Keith Blasi, Jared Casanova, Jennifer 
Chaput, Joshua and Zac Chaput, Matt Cole, Casey Collier, 
Matthew Collier, Gehrig Geissinger, Katrina Hargraves, Sean 
Hargraves, Jon Hauswirth, Cole Hiatt, Eric Hiatt, Kevin 
Herrman,  Sean Herrman, Charles Hinkle, Brent Hirsch, Ted 
Houlton, Collin Issitt, Brian W. Kite, Matthew Kooser, James 
LaFlamme, Tim Mason, Bill McKenna, Jesse Morton, Cody Neff, 
Michael Orth, Jimmy Orton, Marcus Pastran, Dawn Potter, 
Christian Radabaugh, Brian Rowe, Cale Strunk, James Swisher, 
Robert Tanoury, Curtis Velasquez, Tyler Wassenberg, Tim Wilkins, 
Daniel Woods, Justin Zeller. 
 
 

 

                                                                   
 

 

Human Traffickers love the state of Kansas.  Our runaway 

daughters, nieces, and granddaughters are brought here to 

take care of the problem of being pregnant.  Voting NO 

helps human traffickers continue their exploitation of 

women.  Help stop the abuse of women and vote YES to 

parental consent, YES to safe and sanitary abortion clinics, 

YES to stop tax dollars paying for abortion. 
 

Kansas Supreme Court claims abortion until birth is acceptable. 
 

 

More info:  https://valuethemboth.com/  
 

Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
(Z repose of the soul) 

 

MONDAY    July 25 
   7:30 a.m.    Z Barbara Dumler 
TUESDAY    July 26 
   7:30 a.m.    Passage of Value Them Both  
WEDNESDAY July 27           Amendment 
   7:30 a.m.    Our World Leaders 
THURSDAY  July 28 

  7:30 a.m.    Z Hilda Schutte 
FRIDAY     July 29 
   7:30 a.m.    Z People of the Ukraine 
SATURDAY  July 30   MISSION COOP 

   5:00 p.m.   People of the Parishes 
SUNDAY    July 31   MISSION COOP 
           *for living and deceased members of the 
  7:30 a.m.    *John L. & Agnes Whitehair family 
10:30 a.m.    *Brady and Steinhauser families 
               

Webpage standrewsabilene.com 
Email standrews@sasabilene.com 
Mrs. Whitehair #785-250-9129 
School Office #785-263-2453 
 

Thank you  to all who provided cupcakes for our Parish 
Picnic Cupcake Walk!!    
  

We are so excited  about our new classroom lights and ceiling 
tiles!  THANK YOU to all who supported this project through 
the auction’s Itemless Item.  Your generosity is such a blessing 
to our students, staff members, and their families!    
  

We are needing  help  getting the school building and 
grounds ready for school.  We will be working inside and 
out all day this Monday, 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.  Anyone 
who can give an hour or two to help clean up would be 
GREATLY appreciated!  If Monday does not work, we will 
need help on other days as well – contact Mrs. Whitehair.  
  

We would  love  help  with snacks/meals for teacher Back-
to-School Inservice Days.  Please contact Mrs. Whitehair if 
you or your group would like to help with this.  THANKS!!    
  

We will  have our traditional August paper drive – thank 
you for any white or colored copy paper to help get us 
started!  Want to support teachers in another fun way??  
Mrs. Whitehair is planning for “Teacher/Staff Door Prize 
Drawing” for the Back-to School Inservice. Suggested 
items: $5 gift cards for coffee or treats, stickers, Flair pens, 
chocolate, fun note pads, etc.     
  

Booths  needed  for our Back to School Night!  If your 
group would like to provide information for parents, 
please contact Mrs. Whitehair.    
  

Thank you  for  using  SCRIP Cards – don’t forget to use 
SCRIP for all your shopping.  It is fun and EASY!  We are 
AMAZED by the support this program has provided for our 
school and encourage you to learn more if you are not 
using SCRIP for shopping/gas/groceries, etc    
  

August  ð   
  1 – School Council Meeting, 5:30 –7:30 p.m., Supper Included  
  2 – Enrollment, 8:00 – 4:00; 6:00 – 8:00 p.m.  
  8 – Teacher In-Service  
  9 – Teacher/Staff In-Service; Back to School Night  
10 – Teacher/Staff In-Service  
11 – First Day, K – 5, Dismiss 1:00  
12 – Dismiss 1:00  
15-  First Day, Preschool & Transitional K  
 

Christina L. Whitehair, Principal 
 
 
 
 

          

 

This week is Natural Family Planning awareness week. Please 
go to https://www.usccb.org/topics/natural-family-planning 
for excellent resources and information. If you have questions 
about NFP or need to connect with a trained NFP instructor 
within the Salina Diocese, feel free to let me know.  
 

Next weekend, we will have two religious sisters from the 
DƭŜƴƳŀǊȅ {ƛǎǘŜǊǎΩ /ƻmmunity who will speak to us at the end 
of all Masses. They will invite us to help support their mission.  
I will be learning about their mission along with you all. This is 
our annual Mission Cooperation endeavor.  
 

News on the School Addition Capital Campaign:  
There are many signs of progress inside and around St. Andrew 
School. Thank you to those who have helped, and thank you all 
for your patience as summer projects are coming to a close.  
 

In early August, depending on how we set things up, you can 
expect to receive a brochure and a pledge card to invite you 
to help support the school addition project. I will explain the 
upcoming steps, and I will be sure to communicate with you in 
the upcoming weeks and months as we kickoff the 
fundraising stage of the project and get ready to finalize plans 
to break ground and start building!     ~ 
 
 

ά!ǎƪ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜΤ ǎŜŜƪ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ŦƛƴŘΤ ƪƴƻŎƪ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻǇŜƴŜŘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΦέ     LUKE 11:9 
 

Jesus assures us that if we ask, God will take care of what we 
need.  The problem is that our culture often confuses what we 
really need with what we simply want.  The truth is that many 
of us need very little.  However, we usually want so much 
more!  Stewardship  is simply being grateful for all that we are 
and all that we have been given, and generously sharing all of 
our God-given gifts with others.  Generosity is a gift that 
opens doors to new relationships with others and with God. 

 
 

 

 

Lector   Sr. Loretta J. 
E.M.C.   Kristi A. 
Ushers  Dan W., Larry R. 
Servers  Aiden W., Mason W. 
Musicians  Kris F., Shannon W. 
 

Lector   Virgil K. 
E.M.C.   LeAnn K.
HB EMC  LeAnn K., Carol W., Virgil K. 
Ushers    Butch M., Casey F. 
Servers    Zander E.,  
Musicians Diane M., Theresa B.
 

Lector   Cynthia D. 
E.M.C.   Maxine K., Jon K. 
Ushers  Kurt W., Steven D. 
Servers  Isabella M., Sam H. 
Musicians   Cyndy C.,  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

~ to Tony and Sarah Geiger for their donation of the red house 
property (west of playground) to be used by the school; 
~ to Marc Anguiano for arranging and overseeing the demolition of 
the red house property; 
~ to Bob and Matt Hoffman for their amazing work of demolition and 
revival of this property for a future school playground! 
~ to Theresa Stroda, Liz Johnson, Randy Gassman, and Luella 
Elliott for helping with Catholic Charities distribution this week; 
~ to Cynthia Deters, Alana McWilliams, Sabrina Holland, Andrea 
Taylor and Cassy Wilson for their help with the Capital Campaign; 

 
 
 

 

ADORATION on August 1st 
St. Andrew Church will have Adoration on  

Monday,  August 1, to pray for the passage 
 of the Value Them  Both Amendment  which  

protects mothers and children. Sign-up at Church  
entrances or online:  https://signup.com/go/TGazmcd                   

 

Thank you, Mary, 
for saying YES! 

 
 

If you are 
unable  
to serve  
at your 

assigned 
time, please  

find  a 
substitute. 
Thank-you. 

ADDRESS UPDATE: 
Phyllis Peterson, Ascension Living via Christi Village 
#24; 2800 Willow Grove Road; Manhattan, KS  66502 

 

July 17, 2022 ~ WEEKLY GOAL: Church $4,600; School $4,200: 
     

Envelopes:     $ 4,149.00  YTD Goal:    $    26,400.00 
Loose Plate:      318.00  Amt. Given             23,478.34
Online Giving:     313.00 
Children’s      ___58.16 
Total:       $      4,838.16   YTD Difference: $  - 2,921.66  
 

 

 
 

     

MARCELLAõs Birthday Party ! 
You are invited to celebrate with Marcella  
Steinhauser as she turns 98 on July 31st.   

She is hosting a reception from 2:00 to 4:00  
in the Parish Hall.  Join us for the fun! 

FEAR, JOY, TRUST 
Do you trust Bishop Vincke and Fr. Peter who are both asking you to 
vote YES on the VTB amendment?  The Catholic Church stands for LIFE…  
to protect all life from womb to tomb.  We trust that God will take care of 
each child and give them a chance to be all He created them to be.  If you 
have questions, please call Fr. Peter #785-263-7094, Deborah Deneault 785-
376-1607, or any of the bishops in Kansas who all support this amendment.  
May the Lord have mercy on us and help us to protect innocent life in Kansas.  
 

Please join us in prayer to our Lord to guide your decision as you vote.  
Let’s not live in fear of the stories we have heard.  Let’s believe our 
leaders who are with us each and every day… who speak truth to us.     
 

ñTrust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not on your own understandingò ~Proverbs 3:5 
 

Let us not live in FEAR (False Evidence that Appears Real).  Let us live in 

the joy the Lord gives us in His word, His love, His commandments. 

FIRST SATURDAY MASS 
Beginning in August, Fr. Peter will be celebrating Mass on the  
first Saturday of each month at 7:30 a.m. This Mass does not  
fulfill the Sunday obligation, however, it gives you another  
opportunity to  spend time with the Lord and to receive the Eucharist. 
 

For more information on First Saturdays, please go to:  https://www.good 
catholic.com/how-to-make-your-first-saturday-rosary-meditation/ 
 
 
We cannot imagine the power of the First Saturdays Devotion to console Our Lady 

mailto:standrews@sasabilene.com
https://www.usccb.org/topics/natural-family-planning
https://signup.com/go/TGazmcd
https://www.good/

